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	Civil Rights for VBAC?

	 


  

Only physicians receiving their medical malpractice insurance from the government; i.e. at the county hospital, have any chance of performing VBAC here in Memphis or Nashville. The Cesarean rate in urban environments is headed to 50%. Utopians can worship at the altar of science, but here in Memphis nightly TV ads from personal injury lawyers rule.

As a family physician who continues to co-direct a fellowship dedicated to the teaching of Cesareans, I'm proud that the Tennessee fellowships have survived in tough times. There is some evidence that the number of fellowships is growing. Recently new programs have come on line in Huntsville, Las Vegas, and Fort Wayne Indiana.  Surgical training for operative OB was an uphill fight with fierce opposition from outside the specialty and only lukewarm support from within.. As the section rate continued to climb, more obstetricians came to view the fellowship and its additional section training as the only logical position for a family physician. Therefore, in some parts of the South the opposition from outside is less. However, academic FP support continues lukewarm at best. Things really even out over time.

With the lack of tort reform, anyone without the surgical ability to perform a Cesarean is only one case away from losing their right to practice in the hospital. Although there have been effective backup relationships for the saintly FP's doing "normal risk", these are notoriously treacherous. Not an anecdote. I have the names of physicians who can only work in a state health clinic or cannot receive hospital privileges without premiums well over $125,000  

per year. No one will be in a call group with these physicians.

The "VBAC" controversy is the visible tip of a much larger iceberg. The issue of OB versus no OB has been decided in Family Medicine with a majority voting "no OB". Some of this has to do with physicians' perception of jackpot justice. Since many FP residencies are lobbying to make deliveries optional, FP academics generally sit on the sidelines of this struggle. Academics are a risk aversive lot which fits perfectly with the NO VBAC crowd. 

When FP's get up at meetings and start to talk about how "I used to do OB, but....' their credibility is significantly diminished. Few are there to fight this fight with those of us who have hung in there on the private practice side. Therefore, if we had a well developed death wish, we would take on the VBAC civil rights struggle. No one has ever received a negative letter for doing too many Cesareans. Each year, we receive 2-3 incident reports from the

nurses for not calling the section soon enough. We have even had one or two "failed Cesarean sections" where the baby spurted out before the hospital staff could get the mother into the OR. For survival 2005-2009, our plan is to do more Cesareans not less.  
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